

Harvard Soccer Club  
Meeting Minutes  
June 1, 2014 7:00 PM at the Congregational Church Fellowship Hall  
*The meeting convened at 7:05 PM*

**Attendees**

Al Allard, Todd Baker, Keith Bilafer, Carl Beckett, Peter Foley (7:20), Austin Franklin (7:20), Gerry Hall, Allyson Hendriks, Mike Lawton, Ruth LovettSmith, Karl Schwiegershausen, Rika Stevenson, Andrew Thomas, Epiphany Vera, Chuck Wilkey

Challenger: Niamh

Other: BJ Pessia

**Agenda**

Approval of May Minutes – approved by unanimous vote

Action Items:

- Make decision on weighting nets at July meeting
- Address play up players and policy
- Team submission draft to NVYSL
- How do we address Jamboree score for players who don't attend Jamboree

Prior Action Items:

- How many skills vs scrimmage stations at Jamboree
- Lower Depot trash cans missing
- Field announcement board (Scouts?)
- Further discussion - how to develop interest in Goalkeeper position
- Look into upgrading balls
- Look into best way to anchor/weight nets (sandbags not working)
- Look into bylaws - should we have skills teams only or skill/balanced teams for travel
- Look into where to hold summer camp
- HSC Fun Day: new date?, Steve S Revs jersey raffle/auction

Spring 2014

Travel

Tournaments

- Which teams will be eligible for MTOC Tournament
- BU10 Tournament Postseason - 10 Cup - Epiphany

Jamboree

- Overall good attendance
- Saturday night is a good night going forward
- Jamboree improvement – create a Jamboree Handbook
- Depot might be a better place to hold future Jamborees
- Concern over parent evaluators
- Any feedback – send to board or Rika

Coaches Meetings

- BU10/12, 6/17, 6 and 8 pm, Fellowship Hall
- GU10/12, 6/18, 6 and 8 pm, Fellowship Hall

- A coach from each team should attend

#### Team Selection Process

- Address the Jamboree score kids get when they don't attend Jamboree
- What to do about kids who only have a Jamboree score but no prior player history

#### Other

- BU10 Friendly – Ice Cream Fun Day scheduled for 6/14 for BU10 and U8's coming up
- BU12 Friendly – Allyson to organize
- BU12C Roster issue – wrong roster submitted. Will send proper roster with the \$25. fine to NVYSL. Peter will take care of it.
- BU10 player to play up to BU12 in the fall. Follow up with club policy.
- Karl S will be stepping down from GU 16/18

#### Finances

- Potential fee increase for Fall
- Peter will email numbers/suggestions to the board

#### Registration

- Need to open soon
- NVYSL team submission: draft due 7/12, final team counts 7/27, season starts 9/6

#### Equipment

- Not much inventory left for next year (Fall may be costly)
- Coordinators to get equipment from coaches

#### Ncup Tournament

- 6/21: We will be hosting some games at Harvard Park and Depot
- We need to sell concessions at each location

#### Weighting of Nets

- Most towns use sandbags, 2 towns researched anchor their nets
- Sandbags with handles would need to be replaced every 2.5 years
- Goals owned by Park and Rec

#### Executive Session